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AGENDA

1.  Approve/amend minutes from the August 2017 meeting.

2.  Preliminary discussion on application SP-241 Catskill Watershed Corporation would like to get permission to build a new office building on County Highway 38 in Arkville.  Tax map # 285-2-48.321.
3.  Application SP-69 John Blish 120 day extension request.
4.  Anything else to come before the meeting.

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, September 14, 2017, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman-------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch 

Other members------------------------------------------Len Utter, John Nolan, Joyce Gray and Jim Gauntt
Others present:  John Mathiesen, Paul Woodward (Keystone Associates), Herb Finch and Beth Bush. 
Chairman Susanna Finch called the regular meeting to order.
John Nolan made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Jim Gauntt seconded motion. Motion carried.  
Preliminary discussion on application SP-241 Catskill Watershed Corporation would like to get permission to build a new office building on County Highway 38 in Arkville.   John Mathiesen from the CWC introduced Paul Woodward from Keystone Associates and John Mathiesen explained that the CWC has outgrown the office space in the current location and that it is in the floodway.  During Hurricane Irene there had been 2 ½’ of water in the building they have no storage for records and records are being stored at another location.   There is an auditorium that holds 150 people, there is a 500-700 square foot water discovery center, the building is 32,000 square foot building – half CWC office and half DEP.  They hope to have 45 people either relocate here or travel here and use the infrastructure in our area.  Paul Woodward from Keystone Associates explained the site plan and said that they are trying to keep the building within the contours of the land and not bring in a huge amount of material to raise the building.  There is ample parking and the parking lot will be made out of a special material that will drain the water into the ground which allows them to put much less storm water features.  John Nolan asked about bus parking allowance?  At this point there will not be any designated spaces but there will be plenty of room if one comes to the facility.  Mr. Woodward said that there will be electric charging stations in the rear of the building for the DEP cars.  There are some floodplain areas down by the railroad tracks but the building will be higher than that.  John Nolan made motion to schedule the public hearing in October.  Joyce Gray seconded motion.  Motion carried.  
John Blish – 120 extension.  John Nolan made a motion to issue a 120 day extension on the review of Mr. Blish’s amendment.  Jim Gauntt seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Leonard Utter made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:12 p.m.  Jim Gauntt seconded motion.  Motion carried.

